
Ref  : DMA/AIFI/98/C 1014 
Date:  25/04/2019 
 
Dear Captain 
Good Day, 
 
As per SOLAS requirements, AIS shall be fitted on board all ships of 300 gross tonnage 
and upwards engaged on international voyages, and the ship shall maintain AIS in 
operation and keep updating it with the latest relevant information.   
Recently port authority of one the UAE ports complained that the AIS information of one 
of the fleet vessels calling that port was not updated. 
Such neglect from ship side could result in imposing fines or serious consequences 
when vessel would be visited by PSC/FSC inspectors. 
 
In view of above and to avoid any problems when calling various ports or during 
inspections/audits, all esteemed Masters are required to ensure that AIS information are 
regularly verified and updated as soon as any changes in its data occurs. 
 
You are requested to confirm receipt, discuss the contents in the next 
  consolidated meeting on board & keep a copy in the file DA-11 . 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Ali Mohtasham 
Accident Investigations & Fleet Inspections  
ROD Ship Management Co. 
Dept. Tel No.  : 0098-21-26100357-8 
Dept. Fax No. : 0098-21-26125081 
Direct Tel No. : 0098-21-2384 3553 
Please reply to dma@sealeaders.com 
(Note: This e-mail has been sent as BCC <blind carbon copy to : All R.O.D.-SMC 
Vessels, to eliminate the lengthy list that would result if this e-mail is printed) 
 


